
 ST. LUKE’S CHURCH OF ENGLAND 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 Friday 20th May 2022 

Week Commencing Monday 23rd May 2022 

Golborne Carnival Sunday 22nd May 2022 

Monday —   Woodwind Lessons. Reception Class New Intake Meeting.   

Tuesday —   Guitar Lessons.  Year 4, 5 and 6 Cricket Club. 

Wednesday — Percussion/Brass/Violin Lessons.   

Thursday —  Platinum Jubilee Celebration Day — come to school dressed 
in red, white and blue.  Keyboard Lessons.  Gardening Club. 
Friends of St Luke’s Meeting 3:15pm. 

Friday —  Reception Class Stay and Play. School Closes for Half Term. 

Sunday — Sunday School 9:45am in the Community Centre every second                  
and fourth Sunday. 

Friends of St Luke’s Meeting 

Everybody is welcome to attend a meeting of the Friends of St 
Luke’s at 3:15pm on Thursday 26th May in school. 

Reception Stay and Play Dates 

There will be an opportunity for the parents/carers of the 
Reception Class to ‘stay and play’ on Friday 20th May and Friday 

27th May between 8:30am and 8:50am.   

Year 2 SATs Week 

Well done to all of  our Year 2 children and teachers for the 
hard work that was put into successfully completing the 

SATs tests this week.  

We would also like to thank all of our families for making 
sure that all the children arrived at school on time. 

We are extremely proud of you all. 

Year 1 Phonics Screening 

Year 1 Phonics Screening will take place during week 
commencing Monday 13th June.  Please ensure that 

children are in school and on time.  



The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee Celebration 

On Thursday 26th May we will be celebrating the 
Platinum Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth ll  

To mark this monumental occasion we are asking the 
children to come to school dressed in red, white and 

blue, if possible.  We are not expecting parents to go to 
any expense to achieve this. 

Each class will cover a range of Jubilee 
activities over the course of the week and enjoy a celebration 
Jubilee tea party in their classroom on Thursday afternoon. 

There will be no cost involved with this event. 

School Discos 

Thank you to the Friends of St Luke’s, the staff 
and volunteers who made the discos an 

enjoyable, fundraising event. 

Platinum Jubilee School Meal 

Thank you to our School Cook Ann and her Assistant Jasmine for the 
fantastic ’Jolly Jubilee Picnic’ that they prepared for the children (and 

staff) yesterday. 

The atmosphere in the hall and 
outside dining area was happy and 

cheerful and all the children appeared 
to be in the mood for a party. 

The kitchen staff decorated the 
counter with Union Jack bunting and 

wore Union Jack tombola hats.  

Nut Free School 

Could we please remind parents that we 
are a nut free school.  Please check 
packaging ingredients lists before 

sending items into school in lunch boxes.   

Thank you. 



Sports Report 

Well done and congratulations to the football team who 
played a fantastic match against Lowton St Mary’s 

yesterday afternoon.   

The final score was 5 — 0 to St Luke’s. 

Safeguarding 

If children arrive late to school they must enter via the School Office so 
that they can be marked as present in the class register. 

If the register has already been taken when a child arrives they may be 
marked absent unless the office staff are informed. 

In the event of a fire, a child not marked as 
present on the register could potentially not be 

accounted for. 

Thank you for your understanding.  

  

Golborne Carnival and Raffle 

Golborne Carnival will take place on Sunday 22nd May and 
everyone is invited to attend.   The parade will start at 

11.30am from the Library car park. 

 

School Uniform 

Please could parents make sure that all items of school 
uniform, including PE and sportswear are clearly 

labelled with their child’s name.  

Thank you.  

Golborne Cricket Club 

Golborne Cricket Club is looking to recruit players for its 

under nines age category. Training is at Golborne Cricket 

Club (Golborne Sports and Social, Stone Cross Lane North, 

Lowton WA3 2SE). Training takes place on Thursday 

evening at 6:15pm and matches are usually played on 

Sunday mornings.  If you are interested, please contact 

Jason from Golborne Cricket Club on 07749798057. 



Dates for your Diary 

Monday 23rd May — Reception New Intake Meeting 6.30pm 

Thursday 26th May — Platinum Jubilee Celebration 

Friday 27th May — Reception Class Stay and Play 

Friday 27th May — End of Term 

Monday 13th June — Return to School 

W/C Monday 13th June — Year 1 Phonics Screening  

Wednesday 15th June — Year 6 Leavers Service at Liverpool Cathedral 

Tuesday 14th June — New Intake Group A Inspire Session 

Thursday 16th June — New Intake Group B Inspire Session 

Friday 17th June — Sports Day 

Thursday 23rd June — New Intake Group A and B Inspire Session 

Friday 24th June — Reserve Sports Day 

Tuesday 28th June — Confirmation at St Thomas’ Church   

Tuesday 12th July — Year 5 Music Gala at Robin Park 

Wednesday 13th July — Year 5 and 6 End of Term Production 2pm and 
6.30pm 

Thursday 21st July — Presentation of Year 6 Bibles and Annual Awards 
Ceremony 1.30pm 

Friday 22nd July — End of Term  

  




